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EDF MEMBERSHIP AND CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE (MCC) MEETING

MINUTES OF THE MCC MEETING held on 02 March 2021 Online
Date: 


02 March 2021 Online
Present: 
Gunta Anca chair, Rodolfo Cattani, member, Nadia Hadad, member, Ana Pelaez, member.
Apologies:
Christina Wurzinger, member

In attendance:  
Loredana Dicsi EDF Secretariat.

1 Approval of Agenda
RC asked the chair for the floor before starting the meeting. He explained that from 10 h 30 there was to an online meeting with the office of the Commissioner for Equality about the upcoming Disability Rights Strategy, a meeting he would like to attend. He pointed out that the two agenda items were very clear and in his opinion could be dealt with quite quickly. Therefore, he proposed that, if the committee members would agree, the meeting should be closed before 10 h 30.

The chair did not see any problem and all committee members agreed.

GA asked the committee members if they had any other items to add to the agenda. As no additional points were raised the agenda was unanimously adopted. 

2. Approval of minutes
GA continued with the following agenda item. She asked if anyone had amendments to the minutes of the last meeting held on December 17th. As no one had any, the minutes were unanimously adopted.

3. Membership Application

GA explained that there was one new membership application and that the relevant form was complete. The organisation CBM Italia was applying for Associate membership. She asked if all the members had the possibility to read the documents or if anyone needed additional information.

AP said that she knew very well the organisation.

RC explained that the organisation was very active and correct and that in his opinion it should be accepted. For EDF this will also bring 1000€ of membership fee. 

GA commented that as the organisation was from Italy RC might know them for sure.

LD added that the Italian National Council FID had sent a recommendation in favour of accepting this organisation.

The present members all agreed that CBM Italia should be recommended to the board as associate member. 
4. Membership review
The chair explained that one new complete review was done. The organisation in question was an associate member, i.e. the International Federation of Hard of Hearing Young People (IFHOHYP). Everyone received the documents and she wanted to know if there were any comments regarding this review.

There were no comments, all members agreed that the IFHOHYP had passed the review.

5.  Any other business

GA asked the committee members if they had any other points to add. 

NH had a question. She wanted to know how the communication regarding the Membership Review was going to be done, At the end, when all members were reviewed or on a yearly basis.

LD explained that all reviewed organisations were listed in in the report from the Membership Committee to the Board. The next Board meeting would be taking place on 8 March and the report would be received and afterwards the page on the Membership review could be updated indicating the Members that had passed the review process. 

The Committee members agreed.

RC had also a comment. The chair gave him the floor.

RC mentioned that he found not correct that the board had already received the Report of the Membership and Credentials Committee. The document should have been made available after the meeting of the committee to respect the formalities. He suggested in future to make available the document only after the meeting.

LD agreed and she apologised because normally it should not have been published in advance. She promised that in future it would not happen again.   RC pointed out that it was not the first time.

AP agreed with the remark of RC and she mentioned that this happened also with reports from other committees. She suggested this should be addressed to the secretariat.

GA thanked very much about the comment and assured that it would be addressed.

8. Date of next meeting and closing
GA said that the last point was to establish the date of the next meeting. But as it is well indicated in the briefing, at this stage we cannot do this. So, when more information about the next board would be available LD could send a doodle to set up the meeting. She asked if the Committee members agreed with the proposed steps. The committee members agreed. LD would contact GA who would decide for dates to be sent to all committee members in a doodle.

GA thanked all committee members for their participation and declared the meeting closed. 
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